
 Oregon Association of Chiefs of Police 

 Read This! 
Monthly news from the Executive Board         August 2012  

This informal newsletter will be published and distributed to the OACP members on a monthly basis 

to help keep them informed of the important activities of the committees and board. 

Retirements: 
 Chief Rick Lewis, Silverton 

 

 

New Chiefs: 
 Chief Janie Schutz, Forest Grove PD 

 

 

The President: 
 Appointed Captain Jeff Fossholm to the 

Oregon Accreditation Alliance 

 Presented OACP Check to Special Olympics 

in Newberg  

 Taped a segment of Comcast Newsmakers 

about OACP for statewide broadcast 

 Finalized “Second In Command” Committee 

appointments and Co-Chairs 

 Worked with OAA on process to replace 

current OAA Executive Director 

The Victory Group: 
 New OACP Facebook page announced.  To “like 

the page, visit 

www.facebook.com/OregonPoliceChiefs  

 Submitted a $10,000 High Visibility Enforcement 

Assistance Award Grant to the State Associations 

of Chiefs of Police. 

 Working with OSSA and ODAA to address 

Medical Marijuana Ballot Measure. 

 www.policechief.org website and database 

management system undergoing a complete 

upgrade. Completion expected by the end of 

September. 

 

Activities in the Regions: 
 District Reps are encouraged to notify the 

OACP office or the President prior to the 

first of the month for inclusion of your 

region activities in the next edition of Read 

This 

Committee Notes: 
 The Labor Committee is asking for updates or new 

labor contracts from all Oregon police agencies. 

Contact cynthiab@ci.hillsboro.or.us 

 2nd VP will assume the role of the chair of the so 

called “Super Committee” 

Committee Chairs are encourage to give us 

information for inclusion in Read This 

The Strategic Plan: 
 1st VP will be working on updating the 

OACP strategic plan 

 

For the good of the order: 
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